
From: Catherine Pugsley [mailto:catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au]  
Sent: Friday, 3 June 2016 3:02 PM 

To: 'Lesage, Annabelle'; AMOD; Chambers - Johns C 
Cc: Shannon, Allison; Pill, Stuart; skenna@nteu.org.au; lgale@nteu.org.au; Nick Ruskin 

Subject: RE: Group of 8 Universities : AM2014/229, AM2014/230 - Filing of reply materials [CU-

Legal.FID1793353] 

 
Dear Associate 
 
I refer to the email below from Clayton Utz. 
 
I confirm that it is AHEIA’s position that, given that one party has indicated that it anticipates filing 
its material on Monday 6 June, it would be appropriate for all other parties to have the option to do 
so. 
AHEIA intends to file its material on Monday and has no objection to the NTEU and AAMRI likewise 
filing early next week. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Catherine Pugsley | Workplace Relations Consultant | Australian Higher Education Industrial 
Association | 
phone: 03 9614 5550 | direct: 03 8611 0514 | mobile: 0413 643 753 | fax: 03 9614 3125 |  
catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au | www.aheia.edu.au | 

 
 

 
 

From: Lesage, Annabelle [mailto:alesage@claytonutz.com]  
Sent: Friday, 3 June 2016 11:38 AM 

To: amod@fwc.gov.au; chambers.johns.c@fwc.gov.au 
Cc: Shannon, Allison; Pill, Stuart; skenna@nteu.org.au; lgale@nteu.org.au; Catherine Pugsley; 

Nick.Ruskin@klgates.com 

Subject: Group of 8 Universities : AM2014/229, AM2014/230 - Filing of reply materials [CU-
Legal.FID1793353] 

 
Higher Education – Academic Staff – Award 2010 (AM2014/229) 
Higher Education – General Staff – Award 2010 (AM2014/230) 
 
Dear Associate 
 
We refer to the above matters and the directions of Commissioner Johns dated 20 April 2016. 
 
We advise that unfortunately due to delay in finalising some witness and associated materials, 
including for some witnesses presently overseas, unfortunately we are not in a position to file our 
submissions and witness statements in reply today and anticipate filing our clients' materials this 
coming Monday 6 June 2016. 
 
We have contacted each of the other main parties in the proceedings and have informed them of our 
intention to file our materials on Monday.  We understand that the AHEIA may also be seeking to file 
their materials on Monday 6 June 2016.  The NTEU and AAMRI may still file their materials in reply 
today, but obviously we have no objection to them filing early next week should they wish to do so.  
 
If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact us.   
 
Regards 
 
Annabelle Lesage, Lawyer  
Clayton Utz 
Level 18, 333 Collins Street, Melbourne VIC 3000 Australia | D +613 9286 6428 | F +613 9629 8488 | 
alesage@claytonutz.com | www.claytonutz.com 

mailto:catherine.pugsley@aheia.edu.au
http://www.ahiea.edu.au/
mailto:alesage@claytonutz.com
mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au
mailto:chambers.johns.c@fwc.gov.au
mailto:skenna@nteu.org.au
mailto:lgale@nteu.org.au
mailto:Nick.Ruskin@klgates.com
mailto:alesage@claytonutz.com
http://www.claytonutz.com/

	Correspondence from AHEIA
	Correspondence G8U

